
    

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(I) 
T EXAS T EC H UNIVERS I TY SYSTEM 

Facilities Planning and 

Re: 768-Fiscal 2025 Semi-Annual HUB Report Supplemental Letter 

Texas Tech University System (768) presents this supplemental letter to the semi-annual 

Historically Underutilized Business (HUB) report.  This letter serves to recognize the 

University’s additional efforts to increase HUB participation in the University’s 

purchases and contracts.  Texas Tech University System is committed to expanding our 

HUB participation through outreach efforts as briefly summarized below: 

• NV 5 and Atlas Consulting HUB Mentor Protégé Progress Report Update 

Meeting on 9/13/24. 

• Attended the HDWG meeting on 9/26/24. 

• Attended and participated in Humanities and Education Building’s Façade 
Remediation CMAR Kickoff meeting on 10/9/24. 

• Attended the HDWG meeting on 11/14/24. 

• Reviewed HUB Reporting 101 presentation on 12/2/24. 

• Attended the HDWG meeting on 12/10/24. 

• Attended and participated in Davis College of Agriculture Sciences & Natural 

Resources DP RFQ Pre-Response Meeting 02/06/2025. 

• Attended the HDWG meeting on 2/19/25. 

• Engaged with and contributed to HDWG Mentor and Protégé Committee various 

dates February 2025. 

• Continues to participate in State and local monthly meetings to discuss updates to 

purchasing, HUB, and contracting. 

Sincerely, 

Billy Breedlove 

Vice Chancellor/TTUS HUB Coordinator 

Box 42014 | Lubbock, Texas 79409-2014 | 806.742.2116 
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